
PART 2 - GCLOBA RECORD OF STEWARDSHIP AND PRIORITIES FOR THE FUTURE 

Dear GCLOBA Member, 

In this second installment, we report on the challenge of flooding which needs to be addressed 
to achieve sustainable restoration and rehabilitation of our entire Legacy site. 

 

Following engagement with government, on 9th March, 2020, government responded by dispatching two 
Engineers from the Lagos State Ministry of Environment to visit School to assess environmental needs and 
fashion out a rehabilitation plan for the entire grounds which comprise of Government College Lagos, Eric 
Moore High School, Itolo Girls Secondary School, and Estate Grammar School. 

 

The Engineers identified the problem to be an internal drainage network problem. They explained that there 
are no internal pathways/channels to carry water from the School grounds into the public drains that surround 



our School. Prior to Lockdown, a report was promised which is to lead to recommendation for execution of 
works to rectify the problem. 

Please see attached for additional pictures. 

Thank you. 

Imran 'Dapo Shitta-Bey 
National President, GCLOBA 

 


